

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
+ + + + +
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD
+ + + + +
MEETING

p-----»

IN THE MATTER OF: :

Aris A. Zissis :

2815 36th Street, NW : Fact-

1430 K Street, NW : Finding

Class B - ANC-3C : Hearing

License No. 89471 :

:

(Temporary License :

Application - Greek Festival :

Dates of Event: :

May 18, 19 & May 20, 2012) :

p-----¼

May 16, 2012

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board met in the Alcoholic Beverage Control Hearing Room, 2000 14th Street, N.W., Suite 400S Washington, D.C. 20009, Chairperson

Ruthanne Miller, presiding.

PRESENT:

RUTHANNE MILLER, Chairperson

NICK ALBERTI, Member

DONALD BROOKS, Member

HERMAN JONES, Member

CALVIN NOPHLIN, Member

MIKE SILVERSTEIN, Member

JEANNETTE MOBLEY, Member

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

(1:11 p.m.)

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. I think we will start as you have been waiting for us a short while.

I'm going to call the Fact-Finding Hearing, License No. 89471, for a temporary license application for the Greek Festival.

This is for Aris Zissis. Okay. At 2815 36th Street, N.W., License No. 89471, in ANC-3C.

Why don't I start with introductions. Would you introduce yourself for the record, please?

MR. ZISSIS: Yes. My name is Aris Zissis, it's initial A.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: You can sit down if you want.

MR. ZISSIS: Okay. Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: It's informal. Okay.

MR. ZISSIS: And I was busy the

1 last three or four years as a supervisor
2 implementing new guidelines about the
3 consumption of alcoholic beverages.

4 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

5 MR. ZISSIS: And along with --

6 MS. DIPPEL: I'm Elizabeth Dippel.

7 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: What's your
8 last name?

9 MS. DIPPEL: D-I-P-P-E-L, Dippel.

10 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

11 MS. DIPPEL: Yes.

12 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: And what's
13 your affiliation with --

14 MS. DIPPEL: I'm his assistant.

15 The church has designed Aris as the main
16 person and I'm his assistant.

17 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

18 MR. ZISSIS: In addition to that,
19 we --

20 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: No, we're
21 just doing introductions first, okay? Then we
22 will get into that.

1 MR. GHENENE: Abyie Ghenene, ABRA
2 Investigator.

3 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. So
4 this is a Fact-Finding Hearing. You may have
5 done this before. It's not an evidentiary
6 hearing. We don't take evidence, testimony,
7 but we want to gather more facts about the
8 event you are going to have.

9 Okay. So you have done this
10 before?

11 MS. DIPPEL: Yes, this is our
12 third time.

13 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Third time.
14 Okay. And you should have gotten a letter
15 with a series of questions on it.

16 MS. DIPPEL: Yes, um-hum.

17 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. So --

18 MS. DIPPEL: The same one that we
19 got the previous years.

20 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Good.
21 All right. So if you, you know, want to start
22 with it, let us know what the purpose of the

1 event is or however you want to start with
2 what you want to tell me.

3 MR. ZISSIS: I will leave it up to
4 you to ask the questions to get the answer
5 from us. Based on the experience that we had
6 the last three years, the operation was
7 flawless and with no infractions whatsoever.

8 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Last year?

9 MR. ZISSIS: It's very tiring,
10 physically tiring because we had to be there
11 at the beginning, the opening, to the closing.
12 But that's the purpose of it and we succeeded
13 and I don't think there will be another
14 problem ever again while we are in charge of
15 the implementation of guidance.

16 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: So last year,
17 it was flawless. I guess the previous year it
18 wasn't, that you corrected the problems the
19 previous year or what?

20 MS. DIPPEL: Last year? Well, I
21 don't know why there were any problems.

22 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: No. I heard

1 you said that last year was flawless. Before
2 last year.

3 MR. ZISSIS: It was the year
4 before, yes, that's why --

5 MS. DIPPEL: Several years ago,
6 maybe four years ago, there was an infraction
7 and there was a letter written by your
8 Investigator Gene Hollis and I believe the
9 church paid the fine and were restricted from
10 having the festival for a year.

11 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

12 MS. DIPPEL: So then after that,
13 Aris and I were the ones that took over the
14 supervising of the alcohol and to the best of
15 my knowledge, there have been no issues since
16 we have been doing it.

17 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. And
18 since when?

19 MS. DIPPEL: This is our third
20 year.

21 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

22 MR. ZISSIS: This is third year.

1 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Good.
2 So is anything different this year from last
3 year?

4 MS. DIPPEL: Absolutely nothing.
5 All the plans that you have, the festival is
6 running the same hours as it did last year,
7 Friday and Saturday from noon to 10:00 p.m.
8 and Sunday from noon to 7:00 p.m.

9 We did have a question, because
10 last year when we came for this meeting, one
11 of the Board Members suggested that we might
12 want to extend the license an hour at the end
13 to avoid any violations of not getting
14 everybody out of there in time and we would
15 like to inquire if that was still possible to
16 do on Sunday night?

17 Plus, our experience last year
18 ending at 7:00 was very difficult. At 7:00,
19 it's beautiful weather outside. It was very
20 difficult getting people out.

21 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

22 MS. DIPPEL: So if we could

1 continue, we have a sign posted that the
2 festival goes until 7:00 and our last call
3 would still be at 6:30. So as far as the
4 public is concerned, they think it's the same,
5 but we would like to know if we could have the
6 flexibility of extending the actual license by
7 an hour in order to avoid any infractions.

8 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. So
9 what you would be asking us to do is change
10 the 7:00 to 8:00.

11 MR. ZISSIS: Yes.

12 MS. DIPPEL: Correct.

13 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: And ask the
14 Board to consider that today in your
15 application, right?

16 MS. DIPPEL: Correct, yes.

17 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Okay.

18 MR. ZISSIS: If I may add
19 something?

20 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Yes, you can.

21 MR. ZISSIS: This is a family-
22 oriented affair. And they bring in children

1 with family and from my experience, Elizabeth
2 and I have all paid for outside/inside
3 whichever happen, some people they want --
4 7:00, I just came in. I want to eat something
5 there with my children.

6 So if you could make an exception
7 for those requests, you know, we would
8 appreciate it.

9 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. I
10 think the Board doesn't have a problem with
11 that.

12 MR. ZISSIS: Okay. Thank you.

13 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: I mean, it's
14 an allottable time --

15 MS. DIPPEL: Yes, the music and
16 everything would stop at 7:00.

17 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: -- for your
18 request. Okay.

19 MS. DIPPEL: As originally
20 planned. But that would just give us a little
21 flexibility.

22 MEMBER JONES: Just for

1 clarification, is your intent to officially
2 amend your request in some way, in paper form,
3 so that we have it documented officially?

4 MR. ZISSIS: The announcement --

5 MEMBER JONES: Do you plan to
6 amend your request that you made --

7 MS. DIPPEL: I don't believe we --

8 MEMBER JONES: -- do you plan to
9 amend your application?

10 MS. DIPPEL: I don't believe we
11 intend to do that, because there is very
12 little time to get the church to redo that.
13 We just -- it was offered to us last year and
14 we thought we --

15 MEMBER JONES: So I guess I'm just
16 curious.

17 MS. DIPPEL: -- would bring it up.

18 MEMBER JONES: If it was offered
19 to you last year, then why didn't you put it
20 on your written application? Like why are you
21 waiting until today to make this request of
22 us, if you were made aware of it last year?

1 It just seems odd to me.

2 MS. DIPPEL: Well, last year we
3 declined that option. And so this year, after
4 thinking about it, we said well, it was
5 difficult to get people at 7:00 when the sun
6 is shining to cease and desist, so we thought
7 we would inquire if that was still an option
8 that was available to us.

9 MEMBER JONES: Yes.

10 MS. DIPPEL: That's all.

11 MEMBER JONES: Okay.

12 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: I just
13 conferred with our legal counsel to see if
14 there was an issue with the notice or anything
15 like that. And I was informed that there
16 isn't, so --

17 MS. DIPPEL: So that would be
18 okay?

19 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: -- that can
20 be amended easily by changing the 7:00 to
21 8:00.

22 MS. DIPPEL: Okay.

1 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: And so the
2 Board will consider that.

3 MR. ZISSIS: Well, for next year--

4 MS. DIPPEL: So let me --

5 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Next year,
6 you should just put 8:00.

7 MS. DIPPEL: You would like the
8 church to amend their letter. Is that what
9 you are saying there?

10 MEMBER ALBERTI: Well, you have an
11 application from --

12 MS. DIPPEL: Right. From --

13 MEMBER ALBERTI: -- Mr. Zissis.

14 MR. ZISSIS: Zissis, right.

15 MEMBER ALBERTI: Yes. You can --
16 since you are the applicant, you can amend
17 that now.

18 MR. ZISSIS: Right now?

19 MEMBER ALBERTI: Yes.

20 MS. DIPPEL: Not now.

21 MEMBER ALBERTI: Not at this
22 moment, but I mean, today. You can do that

1 today.

2 MS. DIPPEL: Oh, okay.

3 MEMBER ALBERTI: I mean, it's
4 proper.

5 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Our legal
6 counsel will give it to you.

7 MR. ZISSIS: I appealed to you on
8 your own letter that this moment today, if it
9 can be done?

10 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Yes.

11 MR. ZISSIS: I mean, not now.

12 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Tentatively.

13 MEMBER ALBERTI: And we are saying
14 yes. But the thing is, you are the applicant.
15 You are here. You can make the amendment to
16 your application.

17 MR. ZISSIS: Thank you.

18 MEMBER ALBERTI: Yes.

19 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. So
20 what is going to happen is we are going to
21 hear what you have to say in the context of
22 the 8:00 and then when we are finished, you

1 can coordinate with our staff to amend it from
2 7:00 to 8:00 or whenever that original
3 application is.

4 MS. DIPPEL: Very good.

5 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: We have
6 copies of the application. Okay. So why
7 don't we just kind of run through some of
8 these things quickly, you know, since you did
9 this last year, but just to get it on the
10 record some of the basic information.

11 What is this event, this Greek
12 Festival?

13 MS. DIPPEL: Okay.

14 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Kind of go
15 through that letter.

16 MR. ZISSIS: The event is
17 primarily ethnic human. It's Greek-oriented
18 with music. And the purpose of that is to
19 introduce potentially their part, the Greek
20 culture related to their hands, their music,
21 the food, the pastries and that's about it.
22 And the funds are what I know, I distribute it

1 to some part of the operation of the church's
2 payroll and then someone will tell you a
3 staffing member and also to -- I give to
4 charity.

5 I have two Greek charities, you
6 know, Goddess of Penelope, which goes to needy
7 people, and Philopappos. Philopappos means
8 friend of the poor in Greek. And that's how
9 much we spend, I can go over the account for
10 certain amount.

11 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: How many
12 people do you expect?

13 MS. DIPPEL: 7,000 to 10,000 over
14 the weekend.

15 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

16 MR. ZISSIS: For a few days.

17 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: And where are
18 they drawn from? Is it the neighborhood, the
19 city?

20 MS. DIPPEL: It's really the city,
21 I would say. We have people coming from all
22 parts of Washington.

1 MR. ZISSIS: Virginia.

2 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

3 MS. DIPPEL: Maryland, Bethesda
4 area.

5 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. I
6 think you designated the hours, but --

7 MS. DIPPEL: Yes, on Friday and
8 Saturday, it's from noon until 10:00.

9 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Right.

10 MS. DIPPEL: And Sunday would be
11 from noon until 7:00 is the posted hours, but
12 amended to be 8:00.

13 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Okay.
14 We now you are offering food. Is there a
15 ticket or do you just come and buy the food?

16 MS. DIPPEL: No, there are no
17 tickets. You just --

18 MR. ZISSIS: Fee.

19 MS. DIPPEL: There are four
20 entrances to the church grounds. The church
21 grounds are completely fenced.

22 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

1 MS. DIPPEL: And there will be a
2 security guard at each of those entrances,
3 which will be a stationary guard.

4 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

5 MS. DIPPEL: There will be two
6 extra guards roaming the territory. The
7 festival itself takes place outside on the
8 fenced grounds and also inside the basement of
9 the church.

10 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: The same
11 amount of security?

12 MS. DIPPEL: There is one extra
13 security person who is armed.

14 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Oh, okay.

15 MS. DIPPEL: And he pretty much
16 stays near the office where the funds are kept
17 and he makes the rounds to collect money from
18 the stands and gets it back into the office.
19 So there are a total of seven security people
20 and then two on the nightshift.

21 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Is
22 that what you had last year?

1 MS. DIPPEL: Yes. The same thing
2 as last year.

3 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. How do
4 you check IDs? Do you check IDs?

5 MR. ZISSIS: Yes.

6 MS. DIPPEL: Yes. We check IDs.
7 Not at the entryways. We check IDs at the --
8 there are two tavernas.

9 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

10 MS. DIPPEL: One inside and one
11 outside. And we have a separate person to
12 check the IDs. Aris and I train those. They
13 are volunteers. Last year it was a young or
14 a youth -- you know, in their 20s and 30s that
15 were the volunteers for the tavernas.

16 This year, the church has a group
17 of professional men that are going to be the
18 volunteers for the tavernas. So we will have
19 more mature people at those taverna stations
20 and Aris and I will train them.

21 MR. ZISSIS: And may I interject?
22 Elizabeth said about young ones, that don't

1 mean they are 15, 16, 18, 19 year-olds. They
2 were in their 30s.

3 MS. DIPPEL: 20s and 30s.

4 MR. ZISSIS: But look
5 professional, you know. They came as a
6 volunteer, so you know by the time we totally
7 train them, where is it where we're going to
8 do the social, walk in the door, you know.
9 But no mistakes.

10 This club is meant for 40s and
11 50s, professional people. The volunteer they
12 serve as -- I think there are only 10 that
13 will show up. We never met them yet to meet
14 them to brief them on what's going to happen.
15 We have the --

16 MS. DIPPEL: So once their ID gets
17 checked, we will put a bracelet on and it
18 can't be removed, because once it -- that
19 sticky stuff sticks --

20 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Who is the
21 bracelet for?

22 MS. DIPPEL: Anyone over 21 who

1 wants to consume alcohol.

2 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Anyone?

3 MS. DIPPEL: Anyone over 21.

4 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: You put it on
5 50 year-olds?

6 MS. DIPPEL: Excuse me?

7 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Do you put it
8 on 50 year-olds or just put it on --

9 MS. DIPPEL: Yes.

10 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Everybody,
11 okay.

12 MS. DIPPEL: Otherwise, we have to
13 card them every single time they come up and
14 that was --

15 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

16 MS. DIPPEL: -- a big objection
17 because especially from older people. They
18 would look at us like we were lunatics.

19 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

20 MR. ZISSIS: Yes.

21 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

22 MS. DIPPEL: So we said well, we

1 will go with the bracelets and that way if
2 they already have a bracelet on, they don't
3 have to come up and show their ID a second
4 time.

5 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

6 MR. ZISSIS: The objection was on
7 that when the minors wait, nothing that you
8 would argument, okay --

9 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Yes.

10 MR. ZISSIS: -- I may be 30 years
11 old now and I don't look my age, but you see,
12 I don't mind if I show my credentials to bribe
13 another dime. A gentleman with gray hair, you
14 might remember that non-gray and you said I
15 just came in. And you said well, you've got
16 to show it to you, I'm the same person. Well,
17 there is a logic in there and, of course, the
18 implementation of the laws. They don't have
19 the logic -- the logic of the law is not
20 necessarily the ones for the humans.

21 Before, you know, we had to sit
22 down and explain to them that you have to pay

1 and at the same time we have a few volunteers
2 that have a shift, you know, like having two
3 or three hours and then changing and they have
4 to go back and it's help-related. Tell them
5 what to do and never problem with arguments or
6 rowdy behavior.

7 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: And have you
8 had any training on ID checking or what?

9 MS. DIPPEL: Only from the
10 inspectors here.

11 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. So you
12 have had training by them. Okay.

13 MS. DIPPEL: Yes.

14 MR. ZISSIS: I want to say
15 something. We offered the investigators --
16 they don't identify themselves, so we offered
17 them the great hospitality and they refuse.
18 I found it an insult personally.

19 MEMBER ALBERTI: It's their job.

20 MR. ZISSIS: Yes, it is. So
21 anyway, we were very nice.

22 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: So who is

1 responsible for overseeing the alcohol?

2 MS. DIPPEL: As the primary person
3 and the secondary and there is another lady
4 that is on the board of the church this year
5 who -- she is not officially listed on the
6 application form, but --

7 MR. ZISSIS: And she may not show
8 up.

9 MS. DIPPEL: -- she will be also
10 helping to, you know, wander about and make
11 sure that everything is in order.

12 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Do you
13 have any kind of procedures if you discover
14 that someone bought alcohol who is under age?

15 MS. DIPPEL: Well, we haven't had
16 the experience.

17 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

18 MS. DIPPEL: But we have had the
19 discussion because of your question on your
20 form.

21 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Right, right.

22 MS. DIPPEL: And so we said well,

1 the first thing would be to alert one of the
2 guards, because we have two roaming security
3 people. They would be the first available
4 people to us. And if a young person somehow--
5 an older person gave a younger one a drink, we
6 would confiscate that drink.

7 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: How about if
8 a young person got intoxicated or sick from
9 drinking?

10 MR. ZISSIS: We never had that
11 while the event was going on. We never had
12 anyone to be intoxicated. As a matter of
13 fact, the first year, there was a gentleman
14 who lives two blocks from the church, 45
15 years-old, and he is Senator. He liked the
16 beer. So he had maybe four or five bottles of
17 beer within two hours.

18 Elizabeth was very alert, as I am,
19 she confide in him politely and said, you
20 know, Senator, you've had too much, but I like
21 the beer. There was no argument with this
22 man. He lives across the street. And we let

1 him go.

2 When you are talking 7,000 to
3 8,000 people down in there, these occurrences
4 they are under the percentage, you know, that
5 we supervise them diligently. No arguments,
6 no loud voices or anything like that. I can
7 attest to that. Never, we -- the demographics
8 you might say by the restroom, maybe I'm
9 advancing the problem. We are family-oriented
10 with children and professionals.

11 You never seen any people having
12 fun in certain areas, what if I use the term,
13 rednecks being used and coming to get booze.
14 No, nothing like that. Looking at the
15 appearance of the professionals, it would --
16 they coming for the music. They like to dance
17 Greek dance. I don't like to dance Greek.

18 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: I guess my
19 question is, you know, even if it's like -- I
20 mean, we are looking at alcohol, but say it's
21 like heat or something, somebody becomes
22 overheated.

1 MS. DIPPEL: We do have medical
2 people on --

3 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: You have
4 medical people?

5 MS. DIPPEL: Yes.

6 MR. ZISSIS: Yes.

7 MS. DIPPEL: They do have.

8 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: That's what I
9 want to know.

10 MS. DIPPEL: Yes, they do.

11 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. So if
12 there is any kind of a problem, be it heat or
13 alcohol --

14 MS. DIPPEL: Yes. There is going
15 to be -- whatever it might be, there --

16 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

17 MS. DIPPEL: You know.

18 MR. ZISSIS: Yes.

19 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: How many?

20 MS. DIPPEL: You are outside, you
21 can trip on the --

22 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Right.

1 MS. DIPPEL: -- wire on something,
2 sure.

3 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

4 MS. DIPPEL: They do have medical
5 staff there.

6 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Do you know
7 how many or who is on staff?

8 MS. DIPPEL: I believe it is two.

9 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

10 MS. DIPPEL: I'm pretty sure it
11 was two. Because an elderly man fell and
12 tripped on the steps last year. Yes, they
13 have two medical people there and they have
14 the emergency numbers.

15 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Oh, okay,
16 good.

17 MS. DIPPEL: You know, if anybody
18 needed more serious attention.

19 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Thank
20 you. Do other Board Members have questions?
21 Yes, Mr. Alberti?

22 MEMBER ALBERTI: I appreciate -- I

1 know that we talked about the wristbands last
2 year.

3 MS. DIPPEL: Yes.

4 MR. ZISSIS: Yes.

5 MEMBER ALBERTI: And I'm glad to
6 hear that they were helpful and worked well.

7 MS. DIPPEL: It worked out well.

8 MEMBER ALBERTI: And I appreciate
9 you using them and continuing that practice.
10 So thank you for that.

11 Just real quickly, the beverages.
12 You are serving beer and wine --

13 MR. ZISSIS: Yes.

14 MEMBER ALBERTI: -- only?

15 MR. ZISSIS: Only.

16 MS. DIPPEL: Yes.

17 MEMBER ALBERTI: Okay. And they
18 are going to be served -- how would you know
19 whether I had a soft drink or a beer or a
20 glass of wine?

21 MS. DIPPEL: They are different
22 colors. I think that was also the Board's

1 recommendation last year.

2 MEMBER ALBERTI: Yes, last year.

3 We talked about that.

4 MS. DIPPEL: That the beer be
5 placed in a clear --

6 MR. ZISSIS: Plastic.

7 MS. DIPPEL: -- plastic --

8 MEMBER ALBERTI: Okay.

9 MS. DIPPEL: -- thing versus the
10 white plastic that soft drinks get put in.

11 MEMBER ALBERTI: And you are going
12 -- and the same as the wine?

13 MR. ZISSIS: Yes.

14 THE WITNESS: Wine is in a
15 separate flow, totally different size cup.

16 MEMBER ALBERTI: Okay. Great. So
17 you are continuing that practice?

18 MS. DIPPEL: Yes.

19 MR. ZISSIS: Yes.

20 MEMBER ALBERTI: Great. Very
21 good. Hopefully that is available to you and
22 makes things easier hopefully.

1 MS. DIPPEL: Yes, it worked out
2 fine.

3 MR. ZISSIS: It worked very
4 effectively, so nothing to change.

5 MEMBER ALBERTI: Great. Very
6 good. I appreciate that. I have no further
7 questions.

8 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

9 MEMBER ALBERTI: Thank you.

10 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Others? Mr.
11 Ghenene?

12 MR. GHENENE: Yes, I have a few
13 questions.

14 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

15 MR. GHENENE: Maybe I didn't hear,
16 but it's a cash bar or is it BOYB?

17 MS. DIPPEL: Yes, cash.

18 MR. GHENENE: It's a cash bar.
19 And will your patrons be allowed to get
20 wristbands at the point of sale where the beer
21 is being served?

22 MR. ZISSIS: Yes.

1 MR. GHENENE: Or are they at
2 separate locations?

3 MS. DIPPEL: That's the only
4 place.

5 MR. ZISSIS: No, no.

6 MS. DIPPEL: No, only at the
7 place --

8 MR. GHENENE: Okay. So the person
9 serving is also checking IDs?

10 MR. ZISSIS: Yes, exactly.

11 MS. DIPPEL: Oh, no, there is a
12 separate person checking the IDs, because the
13 lines get pretty long.

14 MR. GHENENE: Okay.

15 MS. DIPPEL: And the person is
16 busy behind the bar, so we have a separate one
17 to check the IDs.

18 MR. GHENENE: Okay.

19 MR. ZISSIS: Before they get their
20 band.

21 MR. GHENENE: Yes, okay.

22 MR. ZISSIS: Sometimes there are

1 about 50 feet long lines to get beer or wine
2 or soft drink. And they have children around,
3 so we split up the grocers. We have one or
4 two volunteers that go out on the line and say
5 what are you going to have beer? They he
6 would put the list or big guy big arm and when
7 he gets, he's identified at the bar.

8 MR. GHENENE: So the beer tents
9 are -- they are mixed with the soft drink type
10 tents?

11 MS. DIPPEL: Yes.

12 MR. GHENENE: They are not
13 separate?

14 MR. ZISSIS: No.

15 MS. DIPPEL: They are not
16 separate.

17 MR. GHENENE: Okay. And did you
18 guys have any police department, MPD officers?

19 MS. DIPPEL: We -- they do not.
20 They notify the police department and the
21 police department does roam. They send extra
22 patrols, but they are not hired.

1 MR. ZISSIS: I think a person.

2 MS. DIPPEL: The security is
3 Business Resources, I believe, is the name of
4 security company. They have had the same one
5 for 15 years.

6 MR. GHENENE: Okay.

7 MS. DIPPEL: And they said they
8 don't do the police department because of the
9 cost is exorbitant.

10 MR. GHENENE: Okay.

11 MR. ZISSIS: We have a lot of
12 those all over the place. It's not only at
13 the bars. So they come in and they see the
14 plans, but they are there, they work some.

15 MR. GHENENE: That's it.

16 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Good.
17 Anything else from the Board? Okay. Then I
18 would suggest that we will sign the order. It
19 is going to be amended by you and our legal
20 staff is going to coordinate this before you
21 go.

22 MS. DIPPEL: Should we go down to

1 the office?

2 MEMBER ALBERTI: Yes, someone
3 will. Yes, if you --

4 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Yes.

5 MEMBER ALBERTI: -- could have a
6 seat in the back, someone will --

7 MS. DIPPEL: Okay.

8 MEMBER ALBERTI: -- meet you out
9 there. Okay. Great. Thank you.

10 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Thank you.

11 MS. DIPPEL: Thank you.

12 MR. ZISSIS: Thank you.

13 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: You have a
14 great event.

15 MEMBER ALBERTI: Thank you. And I
16 hope we see you out there.

17 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: You might.

18 MS. DIPPEL: It's really a good
19 festival.

20 MR. ZISSIS: You are welcome to.

21 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

22 MS. DIPPEL: Thank you.

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

MR. ZISSIS: We will be there. We
will be working, I mean.

MEMBER ALBERTI: Thank you. We
wish you the best.

MS. DIPPEL: Thank you.

MEMBER ALBERTI: Yes.

(Whereupon, the Fact-Finding
Hearing in the above-entitled matter was
concluded at 1:33 p.m.)

A	application 1:10 2:8 8:15 10:9,20 12:11 13:16 14:3 14:6 23:6 appreciate 9:8 27:22 28:8 30:6 area 16:4 areas 25:12 argument 21:8 24:21 arguments 22:5 25:5 Aris 1:6 2:9,15 3:15 6:13 18:12 18:20 arm 32:6 armed 17:13 asking 8:9 assistant 3:14,16 attention 27:18 attest 25:7 available 11:8 24:3 29:21 avoid 7:13 8:7 aware 10:22	Beverage 1:2,14,14 beverages 3:3 28:11 big 20:16 32:6,6 blocks 24:14 board 1:2,14 7:11 8:14 9:10 12:2 23:4 27:20 33:17 Board's 28:22 booze 25:13 bottles 24:16 bought 23:14 BOYB 30:16 bracelet 19:17,21 21:2 bracelets 21:1 bribe 21:12 brief 19:14 bring 8:22 10:17 BROOKS 1:19 Business 33:3 busy 2:22 31:16 buy 16:15	23:12,17,21 24:7 25:18 26:3,8,11 26:16,19,22 27:3 27:6,9,15,19 30:8 30:10,14 33:16 34:4,10,13,17,21 change 8:9 30:4 changing 11:20 22:3 charge 5:14 charities 15:5 charity 15:4 check 18:4,4,6,7,12 31:17 checked 19:17 checking 22:8 31:9 31:12 children 8:22 9:5 25:10 32:2 church 3:15 6:9 10:12 12:8 16:20 16:20 17:9 18:16 23:4 24:14 church's 15:1 city 15:19,20 clarification 10:1 Class 1:8 clear 29:5 closing 5:11 club 19:10 collect 17:17 colors 28:22 COLUMBIA 1:1 come 16:15 20:13 21:3 33:13 coming 15:21 25:13,16 company 33:4 completely 16:21 concerned 8:4 concluded 35:9 conferred 11:13 confide 24:19 confiscate 24:6 consider 8:14 12:2 consume 20:1 consumption 3:3	context 13:21 continue 8:1 continuing 28:9 29:17 Control 1:2,14,14 coordinate 14:1 33:20 copies 14:6 Correct 8:12,16 corrected 5:18 cost 33:9 counsel 11:13 13:6 course 21:17 credentials 21:12 culture 14:20 cup 29:15 curious 10:16
	B	C	D	
above-entitled 35:8 ABRA 4:1 Absolutely 7:4 Abyie 4:1 account 15:9 actual 8:6 add 8:18 addition 3:18 advancing 25:9 affair 8:22 affiliation 3:13 age 21:11 23:14 ago 6:5,6 Alberti 1:19 12:10 12:13,15,19,21 13:3,13,18 22:19 27:21,22 28:5,8 28:14,17 29:2,8 29:11,16,20 30:5 30:9 34:2,5,8,15 35:3,6 alcohol 6:14 20:1 23:1,14 25:20 26:13 alcoholic 1:2,14,14 3:3 alert 24:1,18 allottable 9:14 allowed 30:19 amend 10:2,6,9 12:8,16 14:1 amended 11:20 16:12 33:19 amendment 13:15 amount 15:10 17:11 ANC-3C 1:8 2:11 announcement 10:4 answer 5:4 anybody 27:17 anyway 22:21 appealed 13:7 appearance 25:15 applicant 12:16 13:14	B 1:8 back 17:18 22:4 34:6 band 31:20 bar 30:16,18 31:16 32:7 bars 33:13 Based 5:5 basement 17:8 basic 14:10 beautiful 7:19 beer 24:16,17,21 28:12,19 29:4 30:20 32:1,5,8 beginning 5:11 behavior 22:6 believe 6:8 10:7,10 27:8 33:3 best 6:14 35:4 Bethesda 16:3	call 2:6 8:2 CALVIN 1:21 card 20:13 cash 30:16,17,18 cease 11:6 certain 15:10 25:12 Chairperson 1:15 1:18 2:3,17,20 3:4 3:7,10,12,17,20 4:3,13,17,20 5:8 5:16,22 6:11,17 6:21 7:1,21 8:8,13 8:17,20 9:9,13,17 11:12,19 12:1,5 13:5,10,12,19 14:5,14 15:11,15 15:17 16:2,5,9,13 16:22 17:4,10,14 17:21 18:3,9 19:20 20:2,4,7,10 20:15,19,21 21:5 21:9 22:7,11,22	dance 25:16,17,17 Dates 1:10 days 15:16 declined 11:3 demographics 25:7 department 32:18 32:20,21 33:8 designated 16:6 designed 3:15 desist 11:6 different 7:2 28:21 29:15 difficult 7:18,20 11:5 diligently 25:5 dime 21:13 Dippel 3:6,6,9,9,11 3:14 4:11,16,18 5:20 6:5,12,19 7:4 7:22 8:12,16 9:15 9:19 10:7,10,17 11:2,10,17,22 12:4,7,12,20 13:2 14:4,13 15:13,20 16:3,7,10,16,19 17:1,5,12,15 18:1 18:6,10 19:3,16 19:22 20:3,6,9,12	

20:16,22 22:9,13 23:2,9,15,18,22 26:1,5,7,10,14,17 26:20 27:1,4,8,10 27:17 28:3,7,16 28:21 29:4,7,9,18 30:1,17 31:3,6,11 31:15 32:11,15,19 33:2,7,22 34:7,11 34:18,22 35:5 discover 23:13 discussion 23:19 distribute 14:22 DISTRICT 1:1 documented 10:3 doing 3:21 6:16 DONALD 1:19 door 19:8 drawn 15:18 drink 24:5,6 28:19 32:2,9 drinking 24:9 drinks 29:10 D-I-P-P-E-L 3:9 D.C 1:15	exactly 31:10 exception 9:6 Excuse 20:6 exorbitant 33:9 expect 15:12 experience 5:5 7:17 9:1 23:16 explain 21:22 extend 7:12 extending 8:6 extra 17:6,12 32:21	<hr/> G <hr/> gather 4:7 Gene 6:8 gentleman 21:13 24:13 getting 7:13,20 Ghenene 4:1,1 30:11,12,15,18 31:1,8,14,18,21 32:8,12,17 33:6 33:10,15 give 9:20 13:6 15:3 glad 28:5 glass 28:20 go 14:14 15:9 21:1 22:4 25:1 32:4 33:21,22 Goddess 15:6 goes 8:2 15:6 going 2:6 4:8 13:20 13:20 18:17 19:7 19:14 24:11 26:14 28:18 29:11 32:5 33:19,20 good 4:20 7:1 14:4 27:16 29:21 30:6 33:16 34:18 gotten 4:14 gray 21:13 great 22:17 29:16 29:20 30:5 34:9 34:14 Greek 1:10 2:8 14:11,19 15:5,8 25:17,17 Greek-oriented 14:17 grocers 32:3 grounds 16:20,21 17:8 group 18:16 guard 17:2,3 guards 17:6 24:2 guess 5:17 10:15 25:18 guidance 5:15 guidelines 3:2	guy 32:6 guys 32:18	<hr/> H <hr/> hair 21:13 hands 14:20 happen 9:3 13:20 19:14 hear 13:21 28:6 30:15 heard 5:22 hearing 1:8,15 2:7 4:4,6 35:8 heat 25:21 26:12 helpful 28:6 helping 23:10 help-related 22:4 HERMAN 1:20 hired 32:22 Hollis 6:8 hope 34:16 hopefully 29:21,22 hospitality 22:17 hour 7:12 8:7 hours 7:6 16:6,11 22:3 24:17 human 14:17 humans 21:20	intend 10:11 intent 10:1 interject 18:21 intoxicated 24:8,12 introduce 2:13 14:19 introductions 2:13 3:21 Investigator 4:2 6:8 investigators 22:15 issue 11:14 issues 6:15
<hr/> E <hr/> easier 29:22 easily 11:20 eat 9:4 effectively 30:4 elderly 27:11 Elizabeth 3:6 9:1 18:22 24:18 emergency 27:14 entrances 16:20 17:2 entryways 18:7 especially 20:17 ethnic 14:17 event 1:10 4:8 5:1 14:11,16 24:11 34:14 everybody 7:14 20:10 evidence 4:6 evidentiary 4:5	<hr/> F <hr/> fact 1:6 24:13 facts 4:7 Fact-Finding 2:6 4:4 35:7 family 8:21 9:1 family-oriented 25:9 far 8:3 Fee 16:18 feet 32:1 fell 27:11 fenced 16:21 17:8 festival 1:10 2:8 6:10 7:5 8:2 14:12 17:7 34:19 Finding 1:7 fine 6:9 30:2 finished 13:22 first 3:21 24:1,3,13 five 24:16 flawless 5:7,17 6:1 flexibility 8:6 9:21 flow 29:15 food 14:21 16:14 16:15 form 10:2 23:6,20 found 22:18 four 3:1 6:6 16:19 24:16 Friday 7:7 16:7 friend 15:8 fun 25:12 funds 14:22 17:16 further 30:6	<hr/> I <hr/> ID 19:16 21:3 22:8 identified 32:7 identify 22:16 IDs 18:4,4,6,7,12 31:9,12,17 implementation 5:15 21:18 implementing 3:2 informal 2:21 information 14:10 informed 11:15 infraction 6:6 infractions 5:7 8:7 initial 2:16 inquire 7:15 11:7 inside 17:8 18:10 inspectors 22:10 insult 22:18	<hr/> J <hr/> JEANNETTE 1:22 job 22:19 JONES 1:20 9:22 10:5,8,15,18 11:9 11:11	<hr/> K <hr/> K 1:7 kept 17:16 kind 14:7,14 23:13 26:12 know 4:21,22 5:21 8:5 9:7 14:8,22 15:6 18:14 19:5,6 19:8 21:21 22:2 23:10 24:20 25:4 25:19 26:9,17 27:6,17 28:1,18 knowledge 6:15	
				<hr/> L <hr/> lady 23:3 law 21:19 laws 21:18 leave 5:3 legal 11:13 13:5 33:19 letter 4:14 6:7 12:8 13:8 14:15 license 1:8,9 2:7,8 2:10 7:12 8:6 liked 24:15 line 32:4	

lines 31:13 32:1
list 32:6
listed 23:5
little 9:20 10:12
lives 24:14,22
locations 31:2
logic 21:17,19,19
long 31:13 32:1
look 19:4 20:18
 21:11
looking 25:14,20
lot 33:11
loud 25:6
lunatics 20:18

M

main 3:15
man 24:22 27:11
Maryland 16:3
matter 1:5 24:12
 35:8
mature 18:19
mean 9:13 12:22
 13:3,11 19:1
 25:20 35:2
means 15:7
meant 19:10
medical 26:1,4 27:4
 27:13
meet 19:13 34:8
meeting 1:3 7:10
member 1:19,19,20
 1:21,21,22 9:22
 10:5,8,15,18 11:9
 11:11 12:10,13,15
 12:19,21 13:3,13
 13:18 15:3 22:19
 27:22 28:5,8,14
 28:17 29:2,8,11
 29:16,20 30:5,9
 34:2,5,8,15 35:3,6
Members 7:11
 27:20
men 18:17
met 1:14 19:13
MIKE 1:21
Miller 1:16,18 2:3

2:17,20 3:4,7,10
 3:12,17,20 4:3,13
 4:17,20 5:8,16,22
 6:11,17,21 7:1,21
 8:8,13,17,20 9:9
 9:13,17 11:12,19
 12:1,5 13:5,10,12
 13:19 14:5,14
 15:11,15,17 16:2
 16:5,9,13,22 17:4
 17:10,14,21 18:3
 18:9 19:20 20:2,4
 20:7,10,15,19,21
 21:5,9 22:7,11,22
 23:12,17,21 24:7
 25:18 26:3,8,11
 26:16,19,22 27:3
 27:6,9,15,19 30:8
 30:10,14 33:16
 34:4,10,13,17,21

mind 21:12
minors 21:7
mistakes 19:9
mixed 32:9
MOBLEY 1:22
moment 12:22 13:8
money 17:17
MPD 32:18
music 9:15 14:18
 14:20 25:16

N

name 2:15 3:8 33:3
near 17:16
necessarily 21:20
needed 27:18
needy 15:6
neighborhood
 15:18
never 19:13 22:5
 24:10,11 25:7,11
new 3:2
nice 22:21
NICK 1:19
night 7:16
nightshift 17:20
non-gray 21:14

noon 7:7,8 16:8,11
NOPHLIN 1:21
notice 11:14
notify 32:20
numbers 27:14
NW 1:6,7
N.W 1:15 2:10

O

objection 20:16
 21:6
occurrences 25:3
odd 11:1
offered 10:13,18
 22:15,16
offering 16:14
office 17:16,18 34:1
officers 32:18
officially 10:1,3
 23:5
Oh 13:2 17:14
 27:15 31:11
okay 2:3,9,19,21
 3:4,10,17,21 4:3,9
 4:14,17,20 6:11
 6:17,21 7:1,21 8:8
 8:17,17 9:9,12,18
 11:11,18,22 13:2
 13:19 14:6,13
 15:15 16:2,5,13
 16:13,22 17:4,14
 17:21 18:3,9
 20:11,15,19,21
 21:5,8 22:11,12
 23:12,17 26:11,16
 27:3,9,15,19
 28:17 29:8,16
 30:8,14 31:8,14
 31:18,21 32:17
 33:6,10,16,17
 34:7,9,21
old 21:11
older 20:17 24:5
once 19:16,18
ones 6:13 18:22
 21:20
opening 5:11

operation 5:6 15:1
option 11:3,7
order 8:7 23:11
 33:18
oriented 8:22
original 14:2
originally 9:19
outside 7:19 17:7
 18:11 26:20
outside/inside 9:2
overheated 25:22
overseeing 23:1

P

paid 6:9 9:2
paper 10:2
part 14:19 15:1
parts 15:22
pastries 14:21
patrols 32:22
patrons 30:19
pay 21:22
payroll 15:2
Penelope 15:6
people 7:20 9:3
 11:5 15:7,12,21
 17:19 18:19 19:11
 20:17 24:3,4 25:3
 25:11 26:2,4
 27:13
percentage 25:4
person 3:16 17:13
 18:11 21:16 23:2
 24:4,5,8 31:8,12
 31:15 33:1
personally 22:18
Philopappos 15:7,7
physically 5:10
place 17:7 31:4,7
 33:12
placed 29:5
plan 10:5,8
planned 9:20
plans 7:5 33:14
plastic 29:6,7,10
please 2:14
Plus 7:17

point 30:20
police 32:18,20,21
 33:8
politely 24:19
poor 15:8
possible 7:15
posted 8:1 16:11
potentially 14:19
practice 28:9 29:17
PRESENT 1:17
presiding 1:16
pretty 17:15 27:10
 31:13
previous 4:19 5:17
 5:19
primarily 14:17
primary 23:2
problem 5:14 9:10
 22:5 25:9 26:12
problems 5:18,21
procedures 23:13
professional 18:17
 19:5,11
professionals 25:10
 25:15
proper 13:4
public 8:4
purpose 4:22 5:12
 14:18
put 10:19 12:6
 19:17 20:4,7,8
 29:10 32:6
P-R-O-C-E-E-D-...
 2:1
p.m 2:2 7:7,8 35:9

Q

question 7:9 23:19
 25:19
questions 4:15 5:4
 27:20 30:7,13
quickly 14:8 28:11

R

real 28:11
really 15:20 34:18
recommendation
 29:1

record 2:14 14:10	servicing 28:12 31:9		24:17 27:8,11,13	30:20
rednecks 25:13	seven 17:19	T	32:4	written 6:7 10:20
redo 10:12	shift 22:2	take 4:6	type 32:9	
refuse 22:17	shining 11:6	takes 17:7		Y
related 14:20	short 2:5	talked 28:1 29:3	U	year 5:8,16,17,19
remember 21:14	show 19:13 21:3,12	talking 25:2	um-hum 4:16	5:20 6:1,2,3,10,20
removed 19:18	21:16 23:7	taverna 18:19	use 25:12	6:22 7:2,3,6,10,17
request 9:18 10:2,6	sick 24:8	tavernas 18:8,15		10:13,19,22 11:2
10:21	sign 8:1 33:18	18:18	V	11:3 12:3,5 14:9
requests 9:7	SILVERSTEIN	tell 5:2 15:2 22:4	versus 29:9	17:22 18:2,13,16
Resources 33:3	1:21	temporary 1:9 2:7	violations 7:13	23:4 24:13 27:12
responsible 23:1	single 20:13	Tentatively 13:12	Virginia 16:1	28:2 29:1,2
restricted 6:9	sit 2:17 21:21	tents 32:8,10	voices 25:6	years 3:1 4:19 5:6
restroom 25:8	size 29:15	term 25:12	volunteer 19:6,11	6:5,6 21:10 33:5
right 4:21 8:15	social 19:8	territory 17:6	volunteers 18:13	years-old 24:15
12:12,14,18 16:9	soft 28:19 29:10	testimony 4:6	18:15,18 22:1	year-olds 19:1 20:5
23:21,21 26:22	32:2,9	thank 2:19 9:12	32:4	20:8
roam 32:21	somebody 25:21	13:17 27:19 28:10	W	young 18:13,22
roaming 17:6 24:2	spend 15:9	30:9 34:9,10,11	wait 21:7	24:4,8
Room 1:15	split 32:3	34:12,15,22 35:3	waiting 2:4 10:21	younger 24:5
rounds 17:17	staff 14:1 27:5,7	35:5	walk 19:8	youth 18:14
rowdy 22:6	33:20	thing 13:14 18:1	wander 23:10	
run 14:7	staffing 15:3	24:1 29:9	want 2:18 4:7,21	Z
running 7:6	stands 17:18	things 14:8 29:22	5:1,2 7:12 9:3,4	Zissis 1:6 2:9,15,16
Ruthanne 1:16,18	start 2:4,12 4:21	think 2:4 5:13 8:4	22:14 26:9	2:19,22 3:5,18 5:3
	5:1	9:10 16:6 19:12	wants 20:1	5:9 6:3,22 8:11,18
S	stationary 17:3	28:22 33:1	Washington 1:15	8:21 9:12 10:4
sale 30:20	stations 18:19	thinking 11:4	15:22	12:3,13,14,14,18
Saturday 7:7 16:8	stays 17:16	third 4:12,13 6:19	wasn't 5:18	13:7,11,17 14:16
saying 12:9 13:13	steps 27:12	6:22	way 10:2 21:1	15:16 16:1,18
seat 34:6	sticks 19:19	thought 10:14 11:6	weather 7:19	18:5,21 19:4
second 21:3	sticky 19:19	three 3:1 5:6 22:3	weekend 15:14	20:20 21:6,10
secondary 23:3	stop 9:16	ticket 16:15	welcome 34:20	22:14,20 23:7
security 17:2,11,13	street 1:6,7,15 2:10	tickets 16:17	we're 3:20 19:7	24:10 26:6,18
17:19 24:2 33:2,4	24:22	time 4:12,13 7:14	whatsoever 5:7	28:4,13,15 29:6
see 11:13 21:11	stuff 19:19	9:14 10:12 19:6	whichever 9:3	29:13,19 30:3,22
33:13 34:16	succeeded 5:12	20:13 21:4 22:1	white 29:10	31:5,10,19,22
seen 25:11	suggest 33:18	tiring 5:9,10	wine 28:12,20	32:14 33:1,11
Senator 24:15,20	suggested 7:11	today 8:14 10:21	29:12,14 32:1	34:12,20 35:1
send 32:21	Suite 1:15	12:22 13:1,8	wire 27:1	
separate 18:11	sun 11:5	total 17:19	wish 35:4	P
29:15 31:2,12,16	Sunday 7:8,16	totally 19:6 29:15	WITNESS 29:14	p 1:4,12
32:13,16	16:10	train 18:12,20 19:7	work 33:14	
series 4:15	supervise 25:5	training 22:8,12	worked 28:6,7 30:1	1
serious 27:18	supervising 6:14	trip 26:21	30:3	1:11 2:2
serve 19:12	supervisor 3:1	tripped 27:12	working 35:2	1:33 35:9
served 28:18 30:21	sure 23:11 27:2,10	two 15:5 17:5,20	wristbands 28:1	10 19:12
		18:8 22:2 24:2,14		10,000 15:13

10:00 7:7 16:8**14th** 1:15**1430** 1:7**15** 19:1 33:5**16** 1:13 19:1**18** 1:11 19:1**19** 1:11 19:1

2

20 1:11**20s** 18:14 19:3**2000** 1:15**20009** 1:15**2012** 1:11,13**21** 19:22 20:3**2815** 1:6 2:10

3

30 21:10**30s** 18:14 19:2,3**36th** 1:6 2:10

4

40s 19:10**400S** 1:15**45** 24:14

5

50 20:5,8 32:1**50s** 19:11

6

6:30 8:3

7

7,000 15:13 25:2**7:00** 7:8,18,18 8:2

8:10 9:4,16 11:5

11:20 14:2 16:11

8

8,000 25:3**8:00** 8:10 11:21

12:6 13:22 14:2

16:12

89471 1:8 2:7,10